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LETTER FROM THE DIRECTOR 
 

We count our blessings every day at The Family Center.  Not a day  goes by that 
someone is not giving a donation of clothing, food, money or service.  It is 
wonderful to see so many giving people in this community.  Big or small, each 
donation means so much to us.  However, lately, the staff and volunteers have 
been moved to tears by the smallest donations.  Because sometimes the smallest 
blessings are the ones that mean the most. 
 
Last month, a little boy about 7 years old came into the Family Center and 
donated $22.00 that he had saved.  $22.00 might buy a couple of jars of peanut 
butter or 2 packages of toilet paper, but for us, that $22.00 meant the whole 
world.  It means this little boy thought of those that we served, and at such a 
young age, wanted to help.  He could have given his $22.00 to the countless 
other agencies in our community, but he chose us.  It shows his caring heart and 
his loving spirit that will carry on as he grows.  
In January, another little boy and his friends collected soup and approximately 20 
boxes of tissues for those that might be sick this winter. The thought behind those 
tissues made passing them out so special for us! 
 
Before Christmas, we helped a client with $100.00 towards her electricity 
bill.  Once a month she sends us a money order for $5.00.  She is not paying us 
back, but showing her appreciation for what we did for her.  That $5.00 money 
order is as valuable as the other donations we receive, and it brings me such joy 
to deposit it in the bank! 
 
Many times, we receive clothing donations from those that we served.  They 
cannot afford to donate food or money in appreciation for our help, but they can 



give us the clothes their children outgrow.  These clothes might be hand-me-
downs, or from giveaways, but the thought behind the donation means more than 
any other clothing that comes to us. 
 
I have a quote taped to my computer from President Ronald Reagan that says, 
"We can't help everyone, but everyone can help someone." I think this is so true. 
Everyone, big or small, can help someone.  Each donation is an opportunity to 
bless your neighbor, and we love being the recipient of each and every one of 
them. 
   
We are so appreciative of this community's donations, big or small.  We are so 
grateful to be the recipients of your love and desire to help those in need.  We are 
truly blessed here at The Family Center, and thank you for all that you allow us to 
do! 
 
Sincerely, 

    
Dawn Taylor,  
Executive Director 
 

 
 
 

Thanks to everyone that attended, bought silent auction items, donated their 
time and sold tickets to our event. Thanks to your participation, we to raised 
much needed funds to help our community. It was a night of fun, fellowship 
and dancing. We also had three big winners that split the $3000 Grand 
Prize. Congratulations to Julius Johnson, Eric Previti & Tyalia Rhines. 
 



  
 

We would like to thank all of our 2017 sponsors.   
 

GOLD- 
  WellCare Health Plans, INC 

 
SILVER-  

Community First Bank & Trust 
McDonald's of Maury County 

Park Motor Sales 
BMC Metalworks 

Title Associates of Columbia 
 

Bronze- 
 Columbia Power & Water Systems 

Fleming, Flynn & Murphy 
Rocky Top Outdoors 

 
Adult Beverages- 

 Michael & Elizabeth Cox 
Rocky Top Outdoors 

 



 

   
Click here to view all photos from the event. 

 

 

 

Common Threads 

 
Please help us spread the 
word about this easy way to 
give back to those in need.  All 
proceeds from the thrift store 
sales come back to the Family 
Center to help with our 
programs.  Your donation or 
purchase will help someone 
with food, utility or rental 
assistance. Please continue send people to the store and shop! If you would like 
to donate items, you may do so anytime the store is open.   We are always in 
need of purses, jewelry, books and small furniture.   The store is located at 1300 
Hatcher Lane next to Dr. Wilhite's dentist office. (931-398-5658) 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/The-Family-Center-332500490169098/photos/?tab=album&album_id=1259195337499604


 

 

Store Hours:  Tuesday-Friday 11-5 & Saturday 10-2 
 

Volunteers Needed-  
If interested, please contact Gina to find out how you can get 

involved. 
 

  

 

Kids In Action 
 

Thanks to all the young people in our community who volunteered time or 
donated items to help our neighbors in need! It is a blessing to see the 
giving hearts of our youth in the community.   

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

Wesley Baxter created a donation bin for 
The Family Center as his  

Eagle Scout Project.     

Mary & Madison helping prepare decorations for 
the Reverse Raffle. 

 

 

 

 

 First Presbyterian Youth 
Group had a food drive for 

our pantry.   



 

 
 
 
                    

 

It always warms our hearts when individuals from the 
community drop in with donations for the food pantry.   

 
                                                                           

 

 

The sweet Pre-K and Kindergarten classes from Agathos Classical School 
prepared "birthday bags" for us to give out to our clients. Each bag has items for 

a party (cake mix, icing, candles, plates, napkins, balloons) and small gifts for 
the child. What a great way to give back to our community. THANKS so much for 

this thoughtful donation. 
 

 

  

 



Future Educational Opportunities 
  

*Budgeting Classes-May 17, June 20 (evening class) & No class in July.  
*Anger Management Classes- as requested 

*Brunch and Learns- (previously Lunch & Learns) May 31st & June 28th. 
  

If you would like to teach a class or provide a meal for a Brunch & Learn,  
please contact Teresa at 388-3840 or teresa@familycenter.org.   

  
  

Upcoming Events-  

Backpack Giveaway  

July 21st  
Please start collecting backpacks for Maury County 

students.  For more information please call our office at 931 -

388 - 3840.   
  

  

2017 1st Quarter Statistics 
 

  Families Served YTD 
Amount Paid 

4th Quarter 
Paid YTD 

Columbia Power 116 116  $12,912.55 $12,912.55 

Mt. Pleasant 

Power 
1 1 $150.00 $150.00 

Atmos Energy 46 46 $7,724.34 $7,724.34 

DREMC 14 14 $3,320.74 $3,320.74 

Rent 38 38 $6,083.35 $6,083.35 

Eyeglasses 8 8 $928.00 $928.00 

Emergency 

Lodging 
0 0 $ $ 

Columbia Oil 0 0 0 $ 

MRMC 

Foundation 
14 14 $1,884.07 $1,884.07 

Bus Ticket 0 0 0 0 

Mt Pleasant Water 2 2 $170.00 $170.00 



Miscellaneous  2 2 $112.00 $112.00 

Kroger Cards 74 74 $1,850.00 $1,850.00 

Pantry 873 873 $3,801.16 $3,801.16 

      

Total 1188 1188 $38,936.21 $38,936.21 

   

  

  

Extreme Givers: Thank You! 
  

Berea Church of Christ Julius & Karen Johnson 

Bigbyville United Methodist Alfred & Barbara Williams 

Blue Springs Free Will Baptist 

Church 
Dorothe Horne 

First Cumberland Presbyterian 

Church 

McDonald's of Maury 

County 

First Presbyterian Church Highland Corporation 

First United Methodist Church Marsha Pattison 

Highland Park Baptist Church Ray Garrett 

Maury Baptist Association Jacqueline Jones Qullien 

Maury Hills Church Teresa Gardner 

Pleasant Heights Baptist Church Barbara Winchester 

Riverside United Methodist Church Salvation Army 

Riverview Baptist Church United Way 

St Catherine Catholic Church Thomas Napier Gordon 

St. Peters Episcopal Church 
Cornerstone Cowboy 

Church 

Viola Baptist Church Greg Johnson 

Knob Creek Baptist Church Ginger Tallie 

First Family Baptist Church Gloria Talley 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Partner Spotlight! 
 



Huge thanks to WellCare Health Plans for their support of our mission.  It's 
partnerships like this that benefit our community and neighbors.   

       
 

 

 

Volunteer Spotlight! 
 

 
Thankful for Sam, Moesha, Ms. Edith and Landarious for volunteering every 

morning from Mt. Pleasant High School.  They are always working hard to keep 
us organized and bringing a smile to our faces.   



 

 

 

Ways to Help! 
Kroger Community 
Rewards! 
 
Kroger Community rewards is a new program that helps 
Non-Profit organizations by earning money as the 
community shops.  By registering your Kroger card and 
selecting The Family Center's number 89559, you will 
help us earn points every time you shop.  The points 
turn into dollars for The Family Center which turns into assistance for Maury County 
residents. Help us by enrolling in the rewards program today!  Click here to enroll! 

Plus 1$ 
Columbia Power and Water Services, Mt. Pleasant 
Power, Atmos, and Duck River Electric 
Membership Cooperation all have programs that 
allow you to add a few dollars to your utility 
bill.  We can use this money to help pay utility bills 

for our families.  Please contact your utility company for more information 

You shop, Amazon 
gives 
  
Did you know you can help The Family Center 
by purchasing items on Amazon Smile?  This 
is similar to Amazon website but a portion of 
your purchase will be sent to The Family 
Center as a donation. 
  
Click here for more information!  

Atmos Assistance! 
 
Do you know someone that needs 
assistance with their Atmos Gas 
bill?  The Family Center can pay their 
old bill, current bill or reconnection fee 
for the next few weeks provided we 
have not already assisted them with their Atmos bill this year.  There is no income 

https://www.kroger.com/communityrewards
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/62-1597122


limit!   Please do not let someone go cold this year because of an old bill or reconnection 
fee! Call 388-3840 for an appointment.  
  
  
This offer is only for Atmos bills.  All other utility assistance must meet regular Good 
Samaritan eligibility requirements.  We cannot pay reconnection fees or past bills on other 
utility bills. 

Get To Know Your Board Members  
 
 

Frank Bellamy, President            Elizabeth Cox, Vice 
President                  

Suzanne Jordan, Secretary   Lucas Burt, Treasurer                  

Brent Allred Wade Kincaid                         

Susie Baxter Pamela Nelson                       

Betty Gibson                             Jimmy Phillips                       

Julie Heffington                          Donnise Warf   

Terry Hendrickson                     Robert (Robin) Wilhite, Jr.  

Venus Hoover                   
 

              
 

  
    Staff Members    

  

Dawn Taylor, Executive Director Cathy Stoltz, Volunteer/Office Coordinator 

Lisa Frierson, Good Samaritan Coordinator Gina Russell, Common Threads, Manager 

Teresa Prinzo, Family Services Coordinator Amy Parker, Common Threads, Assistant 
Manager 

 
Plus 25 Volunteers! 

 

 

Dawn Taylor 
Executive Director 
931.388.3840 
 
Bridging those in Crisis 

 

  

Click Here to Donate! 

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=BTWR75DYVCK86


STAY CONNECTED 
 

        

 
 

        

   

   

 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Family-Center/332500490169098
https://twitter.com/TFCofMauryCo

